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ROANOKE COUNCIL 562:  SERVING OUR PRIESTS, PARISHES AND COMMUNITY SINCE 1901 

Grand Knight’s Report 
Brothers: 
 
The following is an excerpt from an 
August 3 letter written by Cardinal 
Daniel N. DiNardo, Archbishop of 
Galveston-Houston and Chairman, 
Committee on Pro-Life Activities    
 
“Dear Member of Congress:  
One year ago, for the first time, the 
federal government announced that 
it would forbid Americans to provide 
or purchase health coverage unless 
i t  inc ludes female surg ica l 

sterilizations, all FDA-approved prescription drugs and devices for 
preventing pregnancy – including drugs and devices which can 
destroy a human life at its earliest stages – and “counseling and 
education” to promote these to all women and girls of childbearing 
age.  
 
This unprecedented and misguided federal policy, ironically 
marketed as part of an effort to expand access to health coverage, 
began to take effect this week. Most of those who initiate or renew 
employee health plans as well as student plans at educational 
institutions after August 1 must comply with this mandate, 
notwithstanding their moral or religious objections, or drop their 
health coverage altogether as some colleges have now begun to 
do.  

 
For our part, the Catholic bishops of the United States continue to 
advocate for life-affirming health care for all, especially for poor and 
vulnerable people. We do not see this policy as a step in that 
direction.” 
 
“As Catholics we are constantly called to live out our faith in our 
daily lives. In our charities, we comfort the sick, feed the hungry, 
care for the poor, and protect life. In the marketplace, our values 
guide us. We strive everywhere to practice what we preach.” 
Jeff Caruso, Virginia Catholic Conference   
 
Throughout the next couple of months we in Virginia will be 
bombarded by ads from all sides of the political spectrum hoping to 
influence policy, create or change laws and elect a leader of the 
free world.  Many of these ads will be personal attacks and outright 
lies, as our politicians seem to sink deeper and deeper into self 
serving indignation and total disregard for anything but their own 
agendas.  But I urge you, as responsible citizens, to rise above the 
mud and filth and to look at the issues through the lens of your 
Catholic beliefs.  Do your civic duty and educate yourself on the 
issues.  And vote, not because of some smear campaign, but 
because you believe it is the right thing to do and the right direction 
for your country. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
- - - Karl Kleinhenz, Grand Knight 
 

Karl D. Kleinhenz,  Grand Knight 

Two years ago I went up to Washington DC for the Supreme 
Convention. Last month I flew with a brother Knight to be part of the 
130th Supreme Convention in Anaheim California. Once again I am 
grateful to Roanoke and Fr. Maurice McDonald Councils and 
Roanoke Assembly for helping me defray much of the expenses. 
This time I renewed ties with some of the state chaplains I had met 
previously. 

I came away from Anaheim with the realization that the Order is 
truly united with our Holy Father, Pope Benedict XVI, in promoting 
the New Evangelization in the coming Year of Faith that begins on 
11 October 2012 and ends on the Feast of Christ the King, 24 
November 2013. I intend to make a presentation about this to our 
councils and assembly in one or more future meetings.   

On September 14 we celebrate the Feast of the Exaltation of the 
Cross. In Jesus’ time, the cross symbolized shame; whoever hung 
on the cross was considered a criminal, perhaps one who incited 
rebellion against the Roman conquerors. Jesus humbled himself by 
his death on the cross, but God exalted him and lifted him up. This 
lifting up took place on the cross, as well as at his resurrection. And 
so for us Christians the cross is now the sign of our salvation. Let 
us reflect on the words of the Way of the Cross: “We adore you, O 
Christ, and we praise you, for by your holy cross you have 
redeemed the world.”    

 
Vivat Jesus! 
- - - Father René Castillo, Chaplain 
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Council Officers 
Grand Knight Karl Kleinhenz 397-4028 
Dep. Grand Knight John Church 769-0048 
Chaplain  Fr. Rene Castillo 343-7744 
Chancellor  Eric Schmucker 309-1417 
Recorder  Stephen Ratliff 774-4796 
Financial Sec. Mike Lazzuri 774-8482 
Treasurer  Val Bernys  989-9282 
Lecturer  Alex Nelson  774-5079 
Advocate  Dave Chopski 344-0901 
Warden  Pat Reidy  725-8206 
Inside Guard George Cusson 977-2944 
Outside Guard  
Trustee, 3rd Year Bob Canfield 774-7554 
Trustee, 2nd Year Mike Whelan 265-9722 
Trustee, 1st Year Dick Sparks  563-1387 

Committee Chairmen 
Program Director John Krumpos 989-1985 
Council Activities Eric Schmucker 309-147 
Community Activities Nick Centrone 947-5226 
  John Church 769-0048 
Family Activities Vacant 
Youth Activities Bill Partsch  772-7120 
Church Activities Pat Reidy  725-8206 
Pro Life Activities Tim Heffron  904-2746 
KOVAR  Don Feick  774-0187 
  John Krumpos 960-1825 
Newsletter  Glen David Waldis 982-0835 
Kitchen  Tom Engl  989-3708 
  John Church 588-7968 
  Mike Lazzuri 774-8482 
  Steve Wirtz  520-2885 
Basketball Tournament Paul Yengst  556-8883 
KCIC  Karl Kleinhenz 982-8140 
  Joe Devlin  206-2622 
Pool  Jim Donckers 345-3902 
  Joe Devlin  206-2622 
  Charlie Aesy 977-3364 
  George Cuadrado 989-1758 
Membership Vacant  
Home Improvements Paul Yengst  556-8883 
House  Val Bernys  989-9282 
Club Room  Jim Sullivan  774-7034 
Ceremonials Don Feick  774-0187 
Canfield Scholarship Jim Sullivan  774-7034 
  Grand Knight 397-4028 
  Bob Canfield 774-7554 
  Val Bernys  989-9282 
  Mike Gibson 989-4980 
Retention Committee Bill DeBerry  343-7849 
  Steve Talevi 989-1302 
Historian  Bill Howard  989-9399 
RC School Board Rep. Dan Zipfel  334-1326 
OLN Parish Rep. Don Feick  774-0187 
St. Elias Parish Rep. Jim Donckers 345-3902 
St. Andrews Parish Rep. Bobby Ellis  366-5102 
Insurance Rep. Ken Bagnasco         888-211-9478 

 
IN CASE OF ILLNESS, NEED OR DEATH,  

PLEASE NOTIFY ONE OF THE FOLLOWING: 
Grand Knight 982-8140 
Chaplain  343-7744 
Financial Sec. 774-8482 

562 COUNCIL HOME 
3136 Harris Street, Roanoke, VA  24015 
Mail:  PO Box 715, Roanoke, VA  24004 

Phone:  540-774-8296 
www.kofc562.org 

Business Meeting - 1st Monday of Month—7:30p.m. 
Social Meeting - 3rd Monday of Month—6:30p.m. 

Eugene F. Brady 
Donald R. Alouf 
Charles B. Baughan, Jr. 
Marshall F. Brillhart 
George J. Palmerio 
Joseph J. Stack 
Michael J. Kolnok, Jr. 
Thomas W. Skelly 
Joe H. Thompson 
Robert R. Rondeau 
Teofil Grochowski, Jr. 

Robert G. Ellis 
Larry Meadows 
John J. Reinwald 
Jimmy L. Ribble 
Ray E. Correia 
Anthony Deleo 
Beverly L. Hodgins 
Walter E. Niccolls 
James J. Christiano, II 
John F. Rowland 
H. Patrick Russell 

David W. Alderman 
David P. Callahan 
Brian M. Ripple 
Albert Marraccini 
Joseph G. Kosty 
Daniel P. Maloney 
 

Happy Birthday Brother Knights! 

Family of the Month 

                   Glen Waldis      Gene Stupin Family 

Knight of the Month 

Program Director’s Report 

Knights of Columbus will offer pancake breakfasts at our three parishes…starting at Our Lady 
of Nazareth in August.  All proceeds will be given to the hosting parish for its projects.  Be sure 
to patronize all of the breakfasts, but especially the one in your parish.  Urge your friends to 
attend too!  Agree to help when called upon.  And be generous in your donation! 
 
Our Council will be honoring our deceased brothers at a Memorial Mass to be celebrated at 
the Council home on Monday, Nov. 19th.  A social will follow the mass.  This will be a Knight 
and Lady event. 
 
I’m still in need of someone to advise and help me with publicity…especially PSAs.  Our 
program/activities  committees continue to welcome members.  If you would like to become 
more involved in a certain area and/or you can assist me with the ins and outs of public 
relations in Roanoke, call me:  John Krumpos at  989-1985, or email me at 
john.krumpos@gmail.com. 
 
- - - John Krumpos, Program Director  

Pancake Breakfast 

The Knights of Columbus and Roanoke Catholic School will co-sponsor a pancake breakfast at St 
Andrews social hall after all masses on Sunday, September 30th. Proceeds will 
benefit the St Andrews Tuition Assistance Program. Please come out and 
support this wonderful cause.  
 
Pat Reidy  
Church Activities Chairman 

Monday, October 15, 2012, during our regular social night dinner, we will have a 
presentation by Sherry Minnix from SunTrust Bank on investments and 
retirement planning.  Spouses are encouraged to join us. 

Investment & Retirement Planning Presentation 
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Roanoke Council No. 562 

Knights of Columbus 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3136 Harris Street  
Roanoke, VA  24015  

Discover a World of Good Things in the 
Knights of Columbus 

September 2012 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thu Fri Sat 
30 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

1 
 

2 3       LABOR DAY 
 
 

4 
 

5 
 

6 
 

7 8 
 

9 
Pool Closing Party 
12:00-6:00pm 
 
 

10 
Business Meeting 
7:30pm 

11 12 13 14 
 

15 
NEWSLETTER 
DEADLINE 
 

16 17 
Social 
6:30pm 
First Degree 
7:30pm 

18 
 

19 20 21 22 

23 24 
Fourth Degree 
Meeting 
7:30pm 

25 26 27 28 29 


